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Dear  
                                              
WELCOME! 
 
I’m delighted to welcome you to the Wychwoods Tennis Club and hope you’ll enjoy playing 
at the club. 
 

• The “Welcome Pack” contains important information about registering with 
Clubspark which enables you to book a court, register with the LTA and Opt In to 
the Wimbledon Ballot if you are 11 years old or over.  
There is a great deal of information in the Newsletter too.  

• The Club website contains a wealth of information and can be found at 
https://clubspark.lta.org.uk/WychwoodsTennisClub Look under Member’s 
Information. 

 
There are many opportunities to play tennis both socially and competitively. There is the 
Annual Junior Club Championship for the under 17s, the Road to Wimbledon Competition, 
inter club matches and the Junior Box League. If you’re interested in the Junior Box 
League you should contact Anita Hollingdale: hollingdaleanita74@gmail.com 
 
We have a very active coaching programme. If you would like some coaching, you should 
contact Faith Heron, Club Coach:  faith.heron.tennis@gmail.com 
 
Finally, just a little bit about our Club, it was founded in 1950, it now has three, good 
quality synthetic grass courts next to the New Beaconsfield Hall in Shipton.  
 
I do hope you’ll enjoy your tennis at your new Club. Please keep in touch and speak to me 
should you have any problems or concerns. 
 
Yours sincerely 
Ian 
 
 
Ian Drainer  
Chairman 
Wychwoods Tennis Club 
Email: wtcchair123@gmail.com 
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